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ECEIVED 25 AN 2021

To Whom [t May Concern

Residents-hekg/intervention letter to application for licence to local shop Malinka Market 586-588
Christchurch Road, Bournemouth, BH1 4BH

Reference : 181879

We are writing to register our strong concern and would like to ask You to intervene against the
application for premises licence by Mr. Ali Omar Abdullah of 586-588 Christchurch Road,
Bournemouth.

Our basis for this opposition is that granting a licence for these premises will not promote the
licensing objectives, particularly the prevention of crime, disorder and prevention of public nuisance
within local community directly affecting us the Residents.

586-588 Christchurch Road shop is located in Boscombe Promenade and enabling the premises to
sell alcohol would bring more crime and street drinking to the area which already had a problems.

According to police crime map only in November 2020 there was 163 anti-social behaviour crimes,
110 violence and sexual offences and 32 criminal damage and arson cases. Most of them under
influence of alcohol.

The application proposes that alcohol will be sold for consumption off the premises between 6.00
am and 11 pm, seven days a week. Granting a licence would provide a further source of alcohol
within the area that is already very heavily populated with licensed premises where crime, disorder
and public nuisance have already reached problem levels for the local police and us residents and we
fear that our safety will be further compromised.

We would appreciate if You could help its local community and support our concern which can
further be supported by local Police and relevant public H&amp;S statistics.

We already suffer noise nuisance and antisocial behaviour at all hours of the day and night. We have
endured this inconvenience since 2003 when the licensing legislation was first amended, and we feel
it is totally unacceptable to add to already detrimental and stressed area where alcohol is easily
available already from many other shops located in very close proximity on both sides of promenade
and also on promenade itself. There will be absolutely no value in adding yet another liquor store in
our neighbourhood.

In addition, Owner of Malinka Bournemouth Ltd has a Max Grantham Limited. Company registered
at the address where 2 years ago licence was revoked for a shop called “Malinka” after the” largest
single seizure in Lincolnshire”. 900 000 cans of beer among spirits, wine and 125 000 cigarettes were
found in connected premises.

Selling illegal cigarettes and alcohol has a long tradition in premisess 7-8, 9 and 10 Wharf Road in
Grantham. First cigarettes were found in April 2011 thenin 2018.

Since then, there is several companies registered to those premisess which has been believed
connected through family ties.



In fear for our safety, the above and calling on You of care to its residents, we would strongly urge
You to help us in preventing this application from being granted.

Yours faithfully, RECE / I/ED
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